
ANNEX A 

Kerbside Recycling & Alternate Week Collection – Summary of Petitions & Consultation                     
 
 
Door knocking has been carried out on three separate occasions in Neville Street and Stanley Street.  Survey days were 18 
August, 10 September and 14 October 2009. 
 
 
Street Petition Details Properties Petition 

Signed 
Survey Comments 

Neville 
Street 

32 signatures representing 25 properties on 
Neville Street, 2 properties on Haxby Road and 1 
property on Vyner Street.  Residents are opposed 
to storing unsightly wheeled bins in front 
forecourts and would prefer to continue with sack 
collections.  Wheeled bins were delivered prior to 
receipt of the petition. 

43 25 24  
(including 
12 on 
petition) 

30 positive comments about service 
(including 15 from properties listed in 
petition) with 5 indicating that wheeled 
bins are easy to use. 
 
Acceptance of wheeled bins is 
bolstered by the fact that almost 40% of 
the bins have house numbers on them 
identifying ownership. 
 
5 comments about the appearance of 
wheeled bins and aesthetics of storing 
them in the front forecourt of properties.  
 
3 comments about preference for CCP 
or communal bins. 
 
1 comment about communications 
being poor. 

Stanley 
Street 
(odd 

numbers 
only) 

8 signatures representing 7 properties.  Residents 
are opposed to storing unsightly wheeled bins in 
front forecourts and would prefer to continue with 
sack collections.  Wheeled bins were delivered 
prior to receipt of the petition. 

16 7 9 
 

(including 
2 on 

petition) 
Stanley 
Street 
(even 

numbers 
only) 

8 signatures representing 8 properties.  
These properties already use wheeled bins 
but these are stored at the rear and collected 
from the back lane.  Residents in these 
properties, however, are opposed to unsightly 
wheeled bins being stored in front forecourts 
of properties on the opposite side of Stanley 
Street (odd numbers). 

14 8 6  
(including 

5 on 
petition) 

 


